
Adele Gardner 
 

poem, genre, "Not as Cruel as They'd Have You Believe," Penumbric Speculative 
Fiction Mag, December 2k24, vol. viii, issue 4, 
https://www.penumbric.com/currentissue/cover.html 

 
poem, "[graves yawn wide]," Scifaikuest, October 2024, 

https://www.hiraethsffh.com/product-page/scifaikuest-october-2024 
 

poem, "Pointy Things," Spaceports & Spidersilk, October 2024, 
https://www.hiraethsffh.com/product-page/spaceports-spidersilk-october-2024 

 
poem, "Many Purrs," parABnormal Magazine, December 2024, 

https://www.hiraethsffh.com/product-page/parabnormal-magazine-december-2024 
 

poem, "My Queen's Last Gift," Dark Dead Things, Issue Three, April 30, 2024, 
https://www.darkdeadthings.com/shop/p/dark-dead-things-issue-three-paperback-pmym
6-c9h92 

 
Michael H. Payne 
 

5 poems, #1806 - 1810, Terebinth, Dec. 2024, 
http://pandora.xepher.net/terebinth/tbarchiv/20241202.html, 
http://pandora.xepher.net/terebinth/tbarchiv/20241209.html, 
http://pandora.xepher.net/terebinth/tbarchiv/20241216.html, 
http://pandora.xepher.net/terebinth/tbarchiv/20241223.html & 
http://pandora.xepher.net/terebinth/tbarchiv/20241230.html 

 
Robert Frazier 
 

poem, "Your Clone Can Always Look Herselves Up", Asimov's Science Fiction, 
Jan./Feb.. 2025, asimovs.com 

 
Herb Kauderer 
 

chapbook, Words Begat Words, Written Image Press, 
https://www.kobo.com/us/en/search?query=herb+kauderer&ac=1&acp=herb+kauderer&
ac.author=herb+kauderer&sort=Temperature&fclanguages=en 

 
Sandra Bond 
 

poem, "Real And Unreal Beasts", All About Animals, Poetic Edge Publishing, 
November 2024, https://poeticedgepublishers.com/all-about-animals/ 

 



Linda D. Addison 
 

poem, “The Nature of Me,” The Horror That Represents You, Brigids Gate Press, 
December 10, 2024, https://brigidsgatepress.com/product/the-horror-that-represents-you 

 
Angela Acosta 
 

poem, "Paperwork," Baubles from Bones, Issue 3, December 2024, 
https://www.baublesfrombones.com/paperwork.html 

 
poem, non-genre, "Corn Husk Girl," Somos Xicanas, Riot of Roses Publishing, 

December 2024, 
https://www.riotofrosespublishinghouse.com/product-page/somos-xicanas-anthology-1 

 
Pixie Bruner 
 

poem, “Check-In/Check-Out”, Hotel Macabre Vol One: Tales of Terror, Crystal 
Lake Publishing, December 13th, 2024, 
https://www.crystallakepub.com/product/hotel-macabre-vol-1/ 

 
prose poem, “Observed Diss/Remembrance”, The Devil's Playground: A Horror 

Charity Anthology for Drug Addiction, December 9, 2024. Dark Moon Rising 
Publications, https://www.darkmoonrisingpublications.com/thedevilsplayground.html 

 
editor, Morsus Vitae Dark Speculative Literary Review, Memento Mori Ink 

Magazine, Dec 2024, 
https://www.facebook.com/mementomoriinkmag/photos/this-month-morsus-vitae-debuts-
for-newsletter-subscribers-onlysign-up-for-our-ne/1391011215573173/?_rdr 

 
speculative poetic prose, “Spider Lung”, Carnage House #5, 

https://www.carnagehouse.com 
 

podcast interview, Weird Wide web #18 with Lindsey Goddard and Kasey Hill, 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XgrcfKurs00 

 
Tom Guldin 
 

collection, A Collection of Ghost Poetry, December 2024, 
https://www.amazon.com/dp/B0DNN9MWC7 

 
Lorraine Schein 
 

poem, "Arcana X," Eternal Haunted Summer, Winter Solstice 2024, 
https://eternalhauntedsummer.com/issues/winter-solstice-2024/arcana-x/ 



 
Ann K. Schwader 
  

haiku, non-genre, "shade into shadows. . . ." The Heron's Nest, Dec. 2024, 
https://www.theheronsnest.com/December2024/haiku-p18.html 

  
poem, print, "Wind Tarot," Penumbra #5, December 2024, 

https://tinyurl.com/3sby4pb7 
  

sonnet sequence, print, "Night Landing," Where the Silent Ones Watch, 
Hippocampus Press, December 2024, https://tinyurl.com/brnx5esk 

 
Ian Li 
 

poem, "Astrometric Love," Heartlines Spec, Issue 6, 
https://www.heartlines-spec.com/astrometric-love-by-ian-li/ 

 
poem, "Light of My Life," Astrolabe, December 2024, 

https://www.astrolabe.ooo/li-light-of-my-life 
 

poem, "Where Dragons Find Solace," Cosmic Roots and Eldritch Shores, 
December 2024, 
https://cosmicrootsandeldritchshores.com/fiction-all/fantasy/where-dragons-find-solace/ 

 
poem, "Traveling at Lightspeed is Easy, Returning to Earth is Hard," Small 

Wonders, Issue 16, https://smallwondersmag.com/piece/traveling-at-lightspeed-is-easy/ 
 
Angel Leal 
 

poem, “The Witch Recalls Her Craft,” Uncanny Magazine, October 2024, 
https://www.uncannymagazine.com/article/the-witch-recalls-her-craft/ 

 
poem, “the time travel body,” Radon Journal #8, September 2024, 

https://www.radonjournal.com/issue-8  
 

poem, “Wildlife and Rainforests Inside My Father,” Strange Horizons, June 9, 
2024, http://strangehorizons.com/poetry/wildlife-and-rainforests-inside-my-father/ 

 
poem, “the incomplete museum of you,” Heartlines Spec #4, Spring 2024, 

https://www.heartlines-spec.com/the-incomplete-museum-of-you-by-angel-leal/ 
 

poem, "Music of the Seraphim,” Small Wonders #11, May 2024, 
https://smallwondersmag.com/piece/music-of-the-seraphim/ 

 



Katherine Quevedo 
 

2 poems, "Five Date Nights at Freddy Fazbear's Mega Pizzaplex" and "Through 
the Screen (A Warped Abecedarian)," The Broken City, Issue 35: Greetings, Starfighter, 
December 31, 2024, https://www.thebrokencitymag.com/BC35web.pdf 

 
Richard Magahiz 
 

2 poems, genre, "206 Points of Failure" and "Strong water in the timestream", 
Moss Piglet: Future, December 2024, 
https://www.flipsnack.com/5AF6ABFF8D6/moss-piglet-december-2024/full-view.html 

 
poem, genre, "The Eudaimoniad", dadakuku, December 16, 2024, 

https://dadakuku.com/2024/12/16/the-eudaimoniad/ 
 

2 poems, genre, "[pseudopods]" and "[six continents]", Five Fleas, 22 December 
2024, https://fivefleas.blogspot.com/2024/12/afternoon-of-december-22-2024.html 

 
Colleen Anderson 
 

poem, "Sisyphus Dreams", Newmyths.com #69, Dec. 2024, 
https://sites.google.com/newmyths.com/newmythscomissue69/issue-69-stories/sisyphus
-dream 

 
poem, "Wendigo Hunter," Hotel Macabre Vol. 1, Crystal Lake Publishing, Dec. 

2024, https://www.crystallakepub.com/product/hotel-macabre-vol-1/   
 
LindaAnn LoSchiavo 
 

review by Jessica Salina of Vampire Ventures, GoodReads, November 06, 2024, 
https://www.goodreads.com/review/show/6979927414 

 
review by Erin Marie Foley of Felones de Se: Poems about Suicide, GoodReads, 

November 26, 2024 https://www.goodreads.com/review/show/7035801742 
 

review by Danielle LaMoureux of Felones de Se: Poems about Suicide, 
LibraryThing, November 29, 2024, https://www.librarything.com/work/32741758/reviews 

 
review by Lily Greer of Felones de Se: Poems about Suicide, L. Shadowlyn 

Author, December 7th, 2024, 
https://lshadowlynauthor.com/2024/12/07/review-felones-de-se/ 

 



review by Katherine Winchester, Always Haunted: Hallowe'en Poems, 
GoodReads, December 4th, 2024, 
https://www.goodreads.com/review/show/7056658254 

 
poem, “On Walpurgis Night”, There's a Haint in That There Holler, Uncrowned 

Novel, October 22, 2024, 
https://www.uncrownednovel.com/product-page/there-s-a-haint-in-that-there-holler 

 
poem, "Echo Verse: On Witch Night", Midnight Masquerade, Wingless Dreamer, 

November 20, 2024,  https://www.amazon.com/dp/B0DP2ZCDQ1 
 

poem, non-genre, "The Folk Dance of Pummarola", Tales from the Kitchen, The 
Writer's Workout, December 3, 2024, https://www.writersworkout.net/tales 

 
poem, “The Legend of La Befana,” Westward Quarterly, Winter 2025, December 

7, 2024, https://www.wwquarterly.com/index.html 
 

4 poems, "The Legend of La Befana – Feast of the Epiphany", "Expecting Babbo 
Natale in Cortina", "A Dark and Airy Figure Strolling along Broadway" and 
"Remembering Remission Christmas", The Creativity Webzine Winter Holidays issue, 
Vol. 10, No. 10, December 9, 2024, https://moultoniancreativity.weebly.com/poetry.html 

 
poem, non-genre, “Acapulco by Night,” PCC Inscape Magazine, FOLIO NO. 10: 

Under Currents: Reflections on Love, Loss, and Resilience, December 14, 2024, 
http://www.pccinscape.com/ 

 
poem, "Quest", Suburban Witchcraft Magazine #7, December 21, 2024, 

https://suburbanwitchcraft.com/issue7 
 
Lori R. Lopez 
 

2 poems, genre, “I Watch, I Wait” & “The Wicked Wind”, Aphelion Webzine, 
November 2024, 
https://www.aphelion-webzine.com/poetry/2024/11/202411LopezIWatchIWait.html 
&https://www.aphelion-webzine.com/poetry/2024/11/202411LopezWickedWind.html 

 
2 poems, genre, “Unlit” & “The Wind-Up Cat”, Aphelion Webzine, December 

2024, https://www.aphelion-webzine.com/poetry/2024/12/202412LopezUnlit.html & 
https://www.aphelion-webzine.com/poetry/2024/12/202412LopezWind-UpCat.html 

 
Lisa Timpf 
 

poem, spec, “Sometimes Size Matters,” Solstitia, Issue 2, Creepy Crawlies, 
December 21, 2024, https://www.fictionfanspodcast.com/solstitia 



 
poem, non-spec, “Stacking Firewood,” Paddler Press Volume 12: Warmth, 

December 1, 2024, https://paddlerpress.ca/product/volume-12-warmth/ 
 

poetry review, non-spec, “Small-Town Gays and Triple Axels: A Review of I Hate 
Parties by Jes Battis,” Plenitude Magazine, December 19, 2024, 
https://plenitudemagazine.ca/small-town-gays-and-triple-axels-a-review-of-i-hate-parties-
by-jes-battis/ 

 
Anna Cates 
 

poem, “Scarecrow,” 2nd place, Ohio Poetry Association’s Odes of October 
contest, Dec. 4, 2024, 
https://ohiopoetryassn.blogspot.com/2024/12/odes-of-october-2024-contest-winners.html 

 
poem, “Recovery,” 2nd Place, Ohio Poetry Day’s Hope and Restoration Contest, 

2024, Ohio Poetry Day Best of 2024, 
https://ohiopoetryday.blogspot.com/2024/04/2024-ohio-poetry-day-contests.html 

 
poem, “Odysseus Returning,” Welcome Home: And Other Poems About Home, 

Yellow Springs Home, Inc, Aug 2024, 
https://www.amazon.com/Welcome-Home-Other-Poems-About/dp/B0DC6DLB5J 

 
poem, “Friends,” Drifting Sands, November 2024, 

https://drifting-sands-haibun.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/12/Issue-30-2.pdf 
 

haiku, Heron’s Nest, December 2024, 
https://theheronsnest.com/December2024/haiku-p17.html 

 


